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中國石化北京燕化石油化工股份有限公司
Sinopec Beijing Yanhua Petrochemical Company Limited
(a joint stock limited company incorporated in the People's Republic of China)

Warning for 2001 Profits

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Sinopec Beijing Yanhua Petrochemical Company Limited (the “Company”) hereby announces that due to various factors which adversely affected the Company in 2001, the Board expects that the Company will record a certain amount of loss for the financial year 2001.

The audited results of the Company for 2001 are expected to be announced by the end of April 2002.

The Company wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and investors that they should exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company and note the risk in investing in the Company.

This announcement is made by the Board in accordance with paragraph 2 of the Listing Agreement between The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”) and the Company.

The Board hereby announces that due to the impact of various adverse factors, including a slow-down in global economic growth, a cyclical downturn in the petrochemical industry, and a significant decline in the prices of most of the Company's products, as well as the Company's payment made in connection with the termination of the employment of approximately 2,320 employees in 2001 and the extension of the special production shutdown period, required to expand the Company's ethylene-production facilities, from the scheduled 65 days to 100 days, the Board expects that the Company will record a certain amount of loss for the financial year 2001. The auditors of the Company have yet to complete the auditing of the Company’s results for the year ended 31 December 2001.

The Company's audited results for the year ended 31 December 2001 and the specific impact of the aforementioned factors on its financial performance will be disclosed in the 2001 audited annual report of the Company. The audited results of the Company for 2001 are expected to be announced by the end of April 2002.

Shareholders of the Company and investors should exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company and note the risk in investing in the Company.

By Order of the Board
Wen Xianzhao
Company Secretary
4 March 2002, Beijing

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the South China Morning Post.
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